Visit of the High Wolds Heritage Group to the Borthwick Institute at the University of York 
November 26th 2009 

Twelve members of the group enjoyed a most informative visit to the Borthwick Institute. The visit commenced with a presentation from the archivist, Dr Phillipa Hoskin who told us about the range of resources that are available for research and how to search the different records depending upon the information needed.  We were most impressed with the preparation she had made for our visit as she had selected documents related to the High Wolds villages and was able to point us to various extracts  that were particularly interesting and relevant and sometimes amusing. 
We were given some time to ask questions and have a closer look at the selection she had chosen and then we went to the reception area where the procedure for research visits was explained. We were shown the reading room and the equipment for reading microfilm and then behind the scenes where the archive material is safely stored. The use of modern technology was very evident in this area where everything is temperature controlled and where the massive storage shelves can be moved at the touch of a button.
Finally before we left there was time to browse through the various reference books, card index files and indexes and ask more questions. Several people indicated that they would be returning to follow up the visit with their own research.
